
In light of the Idaho Supreme Court Response to COVID-19 Emergency Order, Bonner County 
has implemented procedures to reduce risk to the public, parties and staff.   Per the Order only 
necessary parties will be allowed entry into the courthouse (attorneys, parties to the case, 
necessary witnesses and in some cases victims).  The general public will not be allowed into the 
courtroom. 
 
The public still has access to the Clerk’s office; however, we are asking people to file their 
documents using the iCourt efiling system or Guide & File.  Self-represented litigants may also 
utilize the drop box in the courthouse lobby, or email their filings.  Call the Clerk’s office for 
information on how to access these systems. 
 
Payments may be done online or dropped in the drop box.  Envelopes to secure payments are 
available for your use. 
 
Note, no one will be allowed entry into the courthouse that fall into the following categories: 
 
A. Visited China, Iran, South Korea, any European countries, or any other high-risk countries 

identified by the CDC in the previous 14 days; 

B. Resided with or been in close contact with someone who has been in any of those countries 
within the previous 14 days; 

C. Traveled domestically within the United States where COVID-19 has sustained widespread 
community transmission; 

D. Been asked to self-quarantine by any doctor, hospital, or health agency; 

E. Been diagnosed with or have had contact with anyone who has been diagnosed with COVID-
19; or 

F. Have a fever, cough or shortness of breath. 

If there are any questions, please call the Clerk’s office 208-265-1432 before travelling here.  
Thank you. 

  

 
 
 
 
  


